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Dear Bradley and Nomfanelo
INITIAL COMMENTS ON TAXATION LAWS AMENDMENT BILL
We refer to the above matter and specifically to the release of the release of the Taxation Laws Amendment Bills on 1 June 2009.  Initially, we have the following two comments that relate to the amendments that have been suggested –
1 Section 24B
It is submitted that the reference to the issue of shares in a controlled group scenario is too limited.  In other words, it does not facilitate reorganisations within a group or, a scenario where shares are issued to a special purpose vehicle in an empowerment scenario which in turn uses the proceeds to subscribe for shares in the subject company.  For instance, empowerment transactions have traditionally been funded on the basis that a financial institution which subscribes for preference shares in a company (SPV), which would in turn use the proceeds to subscribe for shares in the subject company.  This type of transaction would have disastrous consequences to the extent that the current wording of section 24B is allowed.  It is in this context that it is suggested that the proposed wording be expanded so as to facilitate not only transfers within a group context (as opposed to a controlled group company) as well as the facilitation and funding of empowerment transactions.

2 Section 23A

The amendments to section 23A are welcomed.  However, -

2.1 even though the explanatory memorandum refers to capital gains that will be added to the definition of rental income, this has not taken place;
2.2 it is submitted that exchange rate differences should also form part of the definition of rental income as it is inextricably linked to the rental business so conducted.

Yours faithfully

EMIL BRINCKER
CLIFFE DEKKER HOFMEYR INC.
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